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“Hold on to instruction, do not let it 

go; guard it well, for it is your life.”  

 

P R O V E R B S  4 : 1 3  N I V  

 

DAY 1 
There is something inside all of us that doesn’t like to be told what to do. 
We want to make our own choices and do what we want. Why? Because in 
our minds, we know what’s best. But the reality is, we don’t always know 
what’s best. None of us do. We simply don’t know what we don’t know. 
That’s why it’s so important that we open ourselves up to input, wisdom, and 
advice from others—people who may know more or know better than we do 
right now. The more we invite others to speak truth into our lives, the less 
regret we’ll experience.  
 
So rather than growing defensive and stiff-arming advice from a parent, 
teacher, coach, friends, or even the Bible, seek it out. Embrace it and apply 
it to your life. 

You will seek me and find me when 

you seek me with all your heart. 

 

J E R E M I A H  2 9 : 1 3  N I V  

 

DAY 2 
We can’t actually see God. Not in a physical sense anyway! And if we’re 
honest, sometimes that makes it difficult to really feel like we’re connecting 
with Him. We ask ourselves these questions: How do we know He’s 
listening? Will He ever talk back? How do we know He’s really there? Well, 
here we have a promise that if we seek after God with our whole hearts, we’ll 
find Him.  
 
If you want to hear God speak, hide and go seek. Get away to a quiet place 
and spend time with Him. Dive into the Bible and ask Him to talk to you 
through it. You may not see or hear Him physically, but you can trust the 
promise that He is there. When you seek Him, He’ll speak to your heart, and 
your relationship with Him will grow.   

“Give me understanding, so that I 

may keep your law and obey it with 

all my heart.”  

 

P S A L M  1 1 9 : 3 4  N I V  

 

DAY 3 
King Solomon was an Israeli king. God promised to give Solomon anything 
he asked. Could you imagine? Anything! What did King Solomon ultimately 
ask for? Wisdom. He could have asked for anything, but he asked God for 
wisdom and understanding. You know what that tells us? Wisdom and 
understanding are valuable. We can all probably think of bad decisions that 
we regret—decisions where we wish we’d had more wisdom. The good news 
is that just like Solomon, if we ask God for wisdom, He will give it to us.  
 
If we go to Him for understanding, He’ll provide it. This week, start asking 
God for wisdom and understanding.   
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“He set the earth on its 

foundations; it can never  

be moved.” 

 

P S A L M  1 0 4 : 5  N I V  

 

DAY 4 
Did you know that the Earth travels 67,000 mph around the sun? And that 
the sun is just one of at least 400 billion stars in the Milky Way Galaxy alone? 
And beyond that, there are an estimated 170 billion other galaxies? What’s 
the point of all these facts? That the very same God who created all of that, 
designed and loves you, too. Let that sink in for a moment. God created 
every piece of the universe and the world around us. He is big. He is 
powerful. And still, He loves each one of us individually. What a comfort that 
the God who holds the world together holds us, too!  
 
The next chance you get, go outside at night and look up at the stars. Let 
each star remind you of the fact that even as God created and knows each of 
those stars, He created and knows you, too. 

“But I trust in your unfailing love; 

my heart rejoices in  

your salvation.”  

 

P S A L M  1 3 : 5  N I V  

 

DAY 5 
God’s love never fails. No matter what you do or don’t do, He never stops 
loving you. His love isn’t based on how good you are; instead, it’s about how 
good He is. It is easy to believe that His love is based on our performance or 
obedience. Our shame is quick to point out our mistakes and tell us we 
aren’t loveable because of what we’ve done. But the Scripture tells us what’s 
true. God’s love is unfailing. His love will never run out or leave us. How 
comforting is that? 
 
Is there something holding you back from believing or receiving God’s 
unfailing love for you? Confess it to Him. Then, pray this verse out loud to 
remind you of the truth that God’s love never leaves or fails.   

Then Jesus declared, “I am the 

bread of life. Whoever comes to me 

will never go hungry,  

and whoever believes in me will 

never be thirsty.”  

 

 J O H N  6 : 3 5  N I V  

 

DAY 6 
All of us have appetites that need to be satisfied. Every day we eat food to 
satisfy our hunger or drink water to satisfy our thirst. Beyond that, we have 
emotional appetites that crave things like acceptance, significance, 
worthiness, and love. And when we’re wanting those things, we tend to run 
to anything and everything to fulfill them. But Jesus says that when we come 
to Him, He will satisfy the deepest needs of our souls. He will meet every 
longing we have in a way that no one and nothing else ever could.  
 
This week, try to identify what needs in your life you’re trying to satisfy apart 
from Jesus. And then, change directions. Take a step to begin to go to Jesus 
with those needs. Let Him fill those voids in your heart and life. 
 

All Scripture is God-breathed  

and is useful for teaching, 

rebuking, correcting and training  

in righteousness. 

 

2  T I M O T H Y  3 : 1 6  N I V  

 

DAY 7 
Memorizing scripture isn’t just a chance for you to learn a verse, but it is a 
way to reframe your mind on what you are doing.  
 
This week, before you read your Bible, recite this verse to yourself as a way 
to remember what God’s word is and what it can do in your life.  


